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Connecticut Commuter Rail Council 
July 17, 2019
Donut Crazy
1 Ferry Lane
Westport, CT
(Next to Westport Train Station)


The following Council Members were in attendance:  Jim Gildea, Melissa Kane, Jeff Maron, Mitch Fuchs, Sue Prosi, E.C. Shroeder, Doug Hausladen,  Michael Mahoney, and Roger Cirella.
The following people were in attendance:  Colin Chan, Fusco; Rich Jankovich, CDOT; Dan Baker, CDOT; Glen Hayden, MNR; Melissa Kaplan-Macey, RPA, and Jonathan Steinberg, State Representative.    
The June 2019 minutes were approved.  
Stamford Garage Repair Updates will be posted to the website that was created for this project.  Rich Jankovich said CDOT is sticking to the schedule.  Eighty-five (85) to ninety-five (95) parking spaces will be gained from this project.  CDOT will look at expanding bike racks at the parking garage.  Fusco said to take advantage of the updates on the website.
Council Business:
1. Fourth Regional Plan Report

Regional Plan Association (RPA) is a non-profit planning organization in the New York region.  The report covered four (4) areas such as mobility and housing affordability.  The boundaries have not changed.  Projected growth in Connecticut is not encouraging.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]With the opening of East side access in December, 2022, LI commuters will be coming into GCT.  There will be a one-seat ride from Long Island to Grand Central.  
A partial shutdown of the Hudson River Tunnel would be a huge expense to the economy.  A question was asked how do we get funding for improvements?  Jim said the public believes toll revenue will not go to transportation.  Representative Steinberg said Hartford isn’t concerned about Fairfield County.  Fairfield County is represented on the transportation committee but is not very effective.  
Representative Steinberg said it is important to address the legislature early in the session such as in January.  
2. Positive Train Control Update

Glen Hayden said the catenary project is being finished from twenty (20) years ago.  MNR received permission for extended RSD (Revenue Service Demonstration).  Software is being loaded on diesels and rail cars.  Extended Revenue Service is being started on the Danbury Line.  Will move to lower Hudson Line next.  There will be a marginal increase in travel time during this period.  Schedule times will change.  Civil Speed Enforcement is in force.  
3. Atlantic Street Bridge Project Recap

The original bridge was built in 1896.  There is an issue with subcontractors and schedule punch list.  There will be no work this weekend due to the weather forecast.  There are no significant outages in the near future.  
4. Main Line Issues-Questions For MNR

Danbury Branch is out of service this weekend.  There are currently no speed restrictions on the Shore Line Branch.  
5. Branch Line Issues-Questions For MNR  

No questions.
6. Ongoing Work and Investment Needs at the STC

No discussion.
7. Review Strategy Discussion and Next Steps 

A strategy meeting is scheduled for August 21, 2019.  
Adjourned at 8:32pm.  

Respectfully submitted,

Roger J. Cirella, Secretary 
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